

Clerks of all Licensing Boards in Scotland

Local Government and Communities
Committee

via email

T3.60 The Scottish Parliament Edinburgh EH99 1SP

Tel: 0131 348 6037 Calls via RNID Typetalk: 18001 0131 348 6037

Email:

LocalGovernmentandCommunities@parliament.scot

10 April 2019

Dear Clerk

The Local Government and Communities Committee took evidence on 27 March 2019 on alcohol licensing and local communities from the Minister for Community Safety, Ash Denham MSP, who is the member of the Scottish Government with lead responsibility for licensing policy. This followed on from a roundtable evidence session on the same theme with a number of stakeholders, which took place on 23 May 2018.

The Official Report of the Ministerial evidence session is available at:

http://www.parliament.scot/parliamentarybusiness/report.aspx?r=12026&mode=pdf

The Official Report of the earlier session with stakeholders is available at:

http://www.parliament.scot/parliamentarybusiness/report.aspx?r=11557&mode=pdf

In its discussion of the evidence after the meeting, the Committee noted the key themes arising from the evidence and agreed to write to all Licensing Boards in Scotland to request the following information:

What Boards see as the main challenges and opportunities to delivering public health objectives via the licensing system. The Committee was interested in the question of whether Boards felt confident to pursue public health objectives, and to mitigate public health risks, via the licensing system. In particular, the Committee noted contrasting views in evidence, from the Scottish Government and from some stakeholders, as to whether current laws and policies empower boards, in appropriate cases, to refuse applications on grounds of overprovision (and the negative public health consequences associated with that), or whether they feel

constrained in doing so because the law is insufficiently robust and clear on this point. The Committee would welcome your views on these issues.

Community planning, licensing, and public health: The Committee notes paragraph 58 of the Scottish Government's recently published Alcohol Framework 2018: Preventing Harm, which states that "Local communities have an important voice in local licensing decisions. However, the regime itself is not easily understood, formal in many instances and can be seen as bureaucratic." This statement very much reflects the balance of views heard during our two evidence sessions. The Framework goes on to discuss the potential role for Community Planning Partnerships to help local communities "consider the impacts of alcohol and work towards the changes that they wish to see." The Committee would welcome views from Boards on what role, if any, Boards could have in working with CPPs to advance public health objectives.

Licensing Standards Officers: the Committee heard positive evidence about the role of LSOs. The Committee would be interested in obtaining more information about LSOs in your area. In particular, the Committee would welcome information on how many are in post; whether there has been an upward or downward trend in numbers since the post was created under the 2005 Act; and whether you consider overall that the post is adequately resourced in your area to enable officers to exercise their duties effectively.

For information, letters on related matters arising from the evidence sessions are also being sent to the Law Society of Scotland and the Scottish Government. The intention is to publish all exchanges of correspondence as public evidence in relation to the Committee's work

It would be very helpful to have a response by Monday 13 May 2019.

Yours sincerely

James Dornan MSP Convener of the Local Government and Communities Committee